
ORDINANCE NO. 1992-1-c 

AN ORDINANCE mcr'ENDING THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE CITY OF MElROSE 
TO IOCLUDE CERTAIN UNINCORPORATED AND UNPlATTED LAND IDI' EXCEEDIN3 

60 ACRES IN AREA ABU'ITI:N3 UPON THE CITY LIMITS 

WHEREAS, a certain Petition dated October 4, 1992, requesting annexation 

of the territory herein described, was duly presented to the City Clerk-

Treasurer of the City of Melrose on the 5th day of October, 1992; ru~d 

WHEREAS, the Petition was signed by all of the owners of land within the 

territory described; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council has deterrrdned that the Petition fills the 

requirement of ~nnesota Statutes Section 414.033, subdivision 2, paragraph 3. 

THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF MEIROSE, MINNESarA, ORDAINS: 

Section 1. The City Council hereby deterrrdnes (1) that the territory 

described herein abuts upon the city lirrdts and is about to becorre urban or 

suburban in charac·ter; and (2) that none of the territory is now included 

within the lirrdts of any city. 

Section 2. The population of the territory is 22. 

Section 3. The territory abuts the city lirrdts of Melrose on its southerly 

and easterly boundaries. 

Section 4. Territory Annexed. The corporate lirrdts of the city are hereby 

extended to include the unplatted land described as follows, and the sarre is 

hereby annexed to and included within the city as effectually as if it had 

originally been a part thereof: 



!R["Cl[i, l''i 
JMN" 

That part of the Southwest Quarter of the Northeast Quarter of 
Section 2, Township 125 North, Range 33 west, Stearns County, 
Minnesota, described as follows: Commencing at the southwest corner 
of said Southwest Quarter of the Northeast Quarter; thence NORTH on 
an assumed bearing along the west line of said Southwest Quarter of 
the Northeast Quarter 270.37 feet to its intersection with the 
northerly right-of-way line of Interstate Highway No. 94 to the 
point of beginning of the tract to be described; thence S87°54'00"E 
along said right-of-way line 276.45 feet; thence N72°57' 48"E along 
said right-of-way line 103.08 feet; thence S87°54'00"E along said 
right-of-way line 305.80 feet; thence continue S87°54'00"W along 
said right-of-way line and its easterly extension 481.40 feet to its 
intersection with a line 127.23 feet west of rreasured at right 
angles to and parallel with the east line of said Southwest Quarter 
of the Northeast Quarter; thence N00°41'00"E along said parallel 
line to its intersection with the centerline of Old S.T.H. #52; 
thence N72°49'00"W along last described centerline to the west line 
of said Southwest Quarter of the Northeast Quarter; thence South to 
the place of beginning. 

Section 5. Filing. The City Clerk-Treasurer is hereby directed to file 

certified copies of this Ordinance with the Minnesota MUnicipal Board, the 

Secretary of State, the Town Clerk of Grove Township, and the County Auditor 

for Stearns County. 

Section 6. Effective Date. This Ordinance takes effect upon its passage 

and publication and the filing of certified copies as directed by Minnesota 

Statutes and approval of the Ordinance by the Minnesota Municipal Board. 

Adopted by the Council this 15th day of October, 1992. 

Allen L. Horn 
Mayor of the City of Melrose, Minnesota 

ATI'EST: 

~~~ Rose Ann Inderriell 
City Clerk-Treasurer 
City of Melrose, Minnesota 
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